What Louisiana Nonprofits Need to Know about the COVID-19 Vaccine and How We Can Support Vaccination Efforts Q&A

Q: Are there opportunities to set up workplace vaccination sites for employees?
A: If you want to be a closed POD site for employees you can email Sarah Babcock at sababcock@nola.gov. 
Q: When are people in prisons going to be vaccinated?
A: All people over the age of 70 in prisons have already been vaccinated. Due to the recently updated priorities, vaccines should go to the Department of Corrections for those over the age of 65 this week.  The New Orleans Department of Health expects that congregate living facilities such as homeless shelters and prisons to be in one of the upcoming rollout phases, but we don't currently have those details.
Q: How will the vaccine be distributed to the homebound population?
A: If you are an organization that works with homebound individuals, please send the following information to Sarah Babcock (sababcock@nola.gov):  their name, their address and their phone number.  If you are able to include who has home health that is also helpful information. In addition, the RTA is offering expanded paratransit services for those with disabilities who need a ride to vaccination sites. 
Q: How do I sign up to get vaccinated? 
A: To sign up for a City vaccination site or to get on the end of the day standby list you can call 3-1-1 or go to ready.nola.gov/getvaccine.  Please note, this is only for people in the current tier which is people over 65 years of age and healthcare workers
Q: Is the city tracking the numbers of undocumented people who are being vaccinated?
A: No, the city is not tracking undocumented individuals.  The city does not collect IDs or any information that would identify someone as being undocumented. 
Q: Will the state break down demographic vaccine data by parish or region at some point?
[bookmark: _GoBack]A: Yes, we hope that data will be made available within the next couple of months to help us ensure vaccination equity. 
